
 

 
Memorandum 

 
 
 
Memorandum No:  23-015 
 
Date: February 1, 2023 
 
To: Honorable Mayor, Vice Mayor, and Commissioners  
 
From: Greg Chavarria, City Manager 
 
Re: Presidents Day  
 

 
The Collective Bargaining Agreements (“CBA”) with Teamsters and Federation currently 
recognize Presidents Day as a City holiday.  Since negotiations with FOP and IAFF are 
still ongoing, this day is not currently recognized under their agreement.  
 
To remedy this, the CBAs allow me to declare a “City Manager Holiday” in addition to 
those holidays expressly identified in the agreements.  As such, City Offices will be 
closed for Presidents Day on Monday, February 20, 2023.  Operations that work on a 
twenty-four-hour, seven day a week schedule, will remain in operation.     
 
C: Susan Grant, Assistant City Manager 
 Anthony Fajardo, Assistant City Manager 
 D’Wayne Spence, Interim City Attorney 
 David Solomon, City Clerk 
 Patrick Reilly, City Auditor 
 Patrick Lynn, Police Chief 
 Stephen Gollan, Fire Chief 

Greg Chavarria (Feb 1, 2023 16:57 EST)
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